Moscow Food Co-op Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting

Tuesday, November 8th, 2011 
6:30pm

Present: Andrika Kuhle, Sheryl Hagen-Zakarison, Donal Wilkinson, Jamie Bentley, Colette DePhelps, Kimberly Vincent, Mark Mumford, Seth Marcantonio (GM),  Alexis Sterbentz (BOD Administrative Assistant)

Absent:  n/a

Facilitator: Kay Keskinen

Guests: Jim Pilcher, Donna Mills, Marci Miller
Study and Engagement:  Andrika would like to introduce Jim Pilcher, the Co-op auditor and accountant.  He is presenting an update of the audit and helping the BOD figure out what should be done with the Co-op’s profit.  
In regards to the inventory audit, he says within two weeks they should be done with the auditing process.  

Jim also went on to discuss different options of utilizing the Co-op’s profit.  The first suggestion is to purchase a new store or put money into the current lease held by the current Co-op building.  This suggestion would take a while for the tax benefit to catch up with the benefit.  The second is more tax deductions, but this won’t offer us a significant tax advantage.  The third, is profit sharing with employees.  This could include bonuses, increased wages, etc.  The fourth suggestion is a patronage dividend of a set amount for every dollar they spent in the store, which when paid in cash is deductible right away.  It can only be deductible for income taxes once it is paid out in cash.  Members only have to claim the dividend in their taxes if the purchases are for business purposes. 
Discussion about these options of how to deal with potential profit ensues for the remaining  allotted time.  Many pros and cons were mentioned and a lot of discussion about these occurred.  Clarification was made that if the Co-op would like to utilize any of these options and count them towards this years’ income taxes, they would have to occur by December 31st, 2011.  Also, any items purchased for the store must be in the store and ready for use by this date.  
ACTION ITEM:  Seth needs to find out what the percentage for the amount of employee bonuses he could implement without bringing it to the BOD was voted on in previous years.
Check In

Member Forum:  Marci Miller, a small farmer in Moscow, ID and a member of the Co-op Green Commerce Committee, would like to express thanks for the opportunity to be present at the Tuesday Growers Market.  She draws attention to the BOD that the strategic plan states that it will support local small businesses and farmers and hopes that the Board will continue to do so through the Tuesday Grower’s Market.
Donna Mills, a member at the Moscow Food Co-op is a single mother as well as attends classes to achieve her Master’s degree.  Due to this situation, she uses a very set budget for her grocery shopping and has also done some research on how many individuals and families are in the same position and would like to state how Moscow is such a great community for helping those in tight financial situations.  While she appreciated her member dividend from the Co-op several years ago, she feels that if the Co-op is striving to be the best workplace then she would suggest that profits not be used towards member dividends but rather for profit sharing with Co-op employees. 
Consent Agenda:

Minutes:
Page 3 clarification to say “Jamie suggests sometime in the future, we post correspondences and records on the Wiki.
Motion to accept minutes as amended, seconded; passed 7-0
Action Items
Announcements
Confirm Agenda

Business Agenda

GM Financial Report

Seth presents to the BOD that his GM financial report will be changing to a quarterly report rather than a monthly report at some time in the future.  

The deli consultant came to evaluate our kitchen and there is nothing huge to report.  Profitability is average, along with food.  Seth would like to focus on the deli and work on improving it.  He will have the consultant report by the best board meeting
Motion to find the report in compliance, seconded; passed 7-0
Board Self-Evaluation

In previous years, the Board has done a self-evaluation and last year it was stated that the way  self-evaluations are done may not necessarily be the most effective.  Several documents show other ways to evaluate the Board and ways other places deal with evaluations and interest in the new evaluation methods are discussed.
Feedback was that all forms and examples were great and we should mark what we like about each document and try to combine them.  A good, focused document for the self-evaluation might be helpful to have in the new BOD member packet as well.
ACTION ITEM:  For everyone, by the next BOD meeting, look over the self-evaluation documents, provide feedback and what exactly you like about these documents and would like to see kept, what should be changed, etc.  Email to Jaime, Kimberly and Mark.
Retreat Logistics

Jessica will be the facilitator for the BOD retreat in December.  Everyone needs to bring bedding and toiletries and the kitchen is fully outfitted.  Everyone should be there by Friday evening and out by 2:00pm on Sunday.  A rewritten finance 101 will be evaluated during the retreat. 
ACTION ITEMS:  
Donal is bringing games.  
Alexis will get in touch with Jessica about what things she will need for the retreat.

Alexis also needs to bring the tea box

Everyone send Alexis what they would like in the tea box

Committee Updates

The Green Commerce Committee is dealing with things that impact the operational side of the Co-op.  They feel as though they are stuck due to external issues that are store operations as well as a lack of focus within the committee due to so many ideas being generated.  It is suggested that perhaps the problem is having a joint committee and should possibly be re-evaluated and restructured.  Discussion about how to reevaluate and restructure the Green Commerce Committee ensues and will continue to be discussed.
ACTION ITEM:  Andrika needs to find the research with Gary about the patronage refunds and the report from Deena and Bill about volunteer programs
GM Update

Seth updated the BOD about the changes that have been rumored he is currently doing.  He does not have any plans on changing anything with the participating member program at the moment, though concerns have been expressed about the equitability of the discounts being given out.  
The Tuesday Market is something that is also up for discussion as to what the best thing for the Co-op to do.  It is desirable that we bring the local farmers into the store.  Seth would like to see us taking as much product from the local farmers as is possible.  Much discussion occurred about how to have as much local in the store as is possible.
Other improvements and issues are also brought up and discussed.  Seth is looking at all systems and ways that we can improve things in the store so that things are done in the best interest of the store.  Focus should be kept on what our mission is as a Co-op and balance that while maintaining our bottom line.  
Tuesday’s Manager’s Meetings

Seth would like to discuss BOD members being present at manager’s meetings at the retreat.
Newsletter Article Assignment
Newsletter 
Due Date
Who

Topic
December 
11/15/11
Donal

Elections

Breakfast with the Board

Date


Time

Who

November 12th
11a.m.

Kimberly and Donal
Meeting adjourned at 9:08pm.
Notes taken by Alexis Sterbentz

Next meeting is December 13th at 6:00p.m. in the Fiske Room at the 1912 Center
BOD President Signature
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